
SANDFORD PRIMARY SCHOOL 

FORTNIGHTLY NEWSLETTER 

Friday 26th May 2023 

DIARY DATES:-  

Monday 5th June—Start of Term 6 

Monday 5th June—deadline for contributions for the Time Capsule Challenge—letter to parents 28.4.23 

Wednesday 7th June—Class 4 trip to East Somerset Railway Station, Cranmore—letter to parents 18.4.23 

Thursday 8th June—PTA Quiz Night—letter out to parents 23.5.23 

Monday 12th June—Year 6 to Barton Hall, Torquay, residential trip—letter to parents 9.1.23 

Wednesday 14th June—Rotary Club Day trip to Longleat—relevant pupils’ parents will be informed 

Monday 19th June—Dabinett Class Enterprise Week—further details to follow 

Wednesday 21st June—Sports Afternoon—further details to follow 

Friday 23rd June—Years 4 & 5 to Osprey Camp—letter emailed to parents 21.4.23 

Monday 26th June—Sports Afternoon back up afternoon (in case weather bad on 21.6.21) 

Tuesday 27th June—’Moving Up’ Afternoon—New Reception September 2023 pupils in for the afternoon,    

and other pupils moving up to new classes for the afternoon 

Tuesday 27th, Wednesday 28th June & Thursday 29th June—Transition Days for Year 6 pupils at Priory 

School 

Tuesday 27th June—Induction Day for Year 6 pupils at Churchill Academy—letter to parents 25.5.23 

Tuesday 27th June—Little Kickers—last session today 

Wednesday 28th June—Year 6 Drama Day at Churchill Academy—letter to parents 25.5.23 for pupils going    

to Churchill Academy 

Monday 3rd July—1.30pm—KS2 Summer Production—Dress rehearsal for school and invited guests 

Tuesday 4th July—Wessex Learning Trust Swimming Gala—Class 3 pupils—details to follow 

Tuesday 4th July—6pm—KS2 Summer Production Evening Performance—further details to follow 

Thursday 6th July—1.30pm—KS2 Summer Production Matinee Performance—further details to follow  

Monday 10th July—Year 4 pupils to Somerset Cricket Ground, Taunton—details to follow 

Thursday 13th July—Extra Drama After School Club session to make up for missed session 25.5.23 

Friday 14th July—PTA Sandfest—details to follow 

Tuesday 18th July—Year 6 BBQ/Party  

Tuesday 18th July—Year 6 Leavers Assembly—2.30pm  

Wednesday 19th July—End of Term 6 

Thursday 20th July—INSET DAY 

Friday 21st July—INSET DAY 

 

         PLEASE REFER TO THE SCHOOL WEBSITE AND CLASS DOJO FOR EVENT 

 INFORMATION, SAFEGUARDING INFORMATION, UPDATES ETC…  

http://www.sandfordprimary.org 



PARACHUTE PARTY FUN FOR ASHTON CLASS 

Ashton Class reached their 10 class points this week, so they took a vote to decide 
how to celebrate, and they chose a party!  They played musical hoops, musical spots 

and had fun with the parachute. The children enjoyed party food and an ice lolly! It 

was made even more lovely by the sunshine we’ve had this week! 



 

OUR NEW CLASS NAMES! 
We are sure that your children have already been telling you about the new apple 

themed class names, but just in case anyone hasn’t heard, here they are!  Mrs White and 

Mrs Woollan in the office are gradually getting to grips with the new names, although 

some are easier to remember than others!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The School Council have been delighted with the entries for the apple colouring           

competition we held to coincide with the announcement of our new class names!       

They have today chosen the winner, and this will be announced at the start of Term 6.   



DO YOU HAVE ANY UNWANTED TOYS YOU COULD SPARE? 

Miss Manville is on the lookout for some toys for the children to play with in 

Breakfast Club.  Particular favourites include dinosaur figures, Barbie-type 

dolls, farm animals etc, which especially the younger children love to play 

with.  If you have any toys like this that your own children no longer play with 

and you would consider donating them to Breakfast Club, please could you 

get in touch with the office or speak to Miss Manville direct.   

Thank you in anticipation! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL NURSES—CHANGE OF           
CONTACT NUMBER 

The Sirona Care and Health School Nurses have asked us 
to let you know that their contact number has now 
changed.  It is now 0300 125 6798.  Calls to their      

previous number will be diverted, but they would prefer 
if you could now use this new number going forward. 

Their email remains the same:  

Nsomerset.schoolnurses@nhs.net  

PARENTPAY REMINDER 

With Term 6 approaching, please may we           

respectfully  remind all parents to ensure that your 

ParentPay accounts are kept up to date and any 

debts cleared as soon as possible, at the  latest by 

the end of Term 6, so that we start the new       

academic year with zero balances, and any Year 6 

leavers have no debts outstanding.   

Thank you for your co-operation with this.   

 



 
 

GIRLS FOOTBALL 
 

On Tuesday 23rd May, a team of Year 5 and 6 girls took part in an       
after-school football match against Sidcot School. They showed           
incredible skill and sportsmanship throughout the game and their       
confidence grew with each third. While the final result was 7-2 to     
Sidcot, we won the final third 2-1, with impressive goals from Lacey and 
Winnie, who was nominated captain for the game. Really well done to 
Winnie, Lacey, Maiya, Orlagh, Mary, Hannah and Daisy L-V (who was            
outstanding in goal and made some fantastic saves!). There will be     
future matches against Churchill Primary, with the added pressure of 
bragging rights in the Davis household for Mrs Davis! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Future Boys’ Football fixtures will be announced in Term 6. 



CREW POINTS 
Congratulations for w/c 15.5.23 to the following: 

Wilson for the most conduct points—11 

Wilson for the most work points—52 

Congratulations for w/c 22.5.23 to the following: 

Zephaniah for the most conduct points—14 

Zephaniah for the most work points—88 

The totals for this term are as follows: 

Well done to the following pupils who have achieved   

  Bronze Awards: 

Carroll: Tom W 

Wilson: Kimberley C, Kasia H, Frances S-G 

Zephaniah: Tanatswa M, Francesca T 

Silver Awards: 

Carroll: James V 

Wilson: Arlo B 

Zephaniah: William S, Livia D 

  Gold Awards: 

Zephaniah: Darius M 

 AMBASSADOR CUP 

 

 

WINNER FOR TERM 5: Darius M 

Also Nominated: Logan R, Olive S, James V, Koral H 

 Milligan Carroll Wilson Zephaniah 

Work 253 289 277 328 

Conduct 37 54 49 48 



LOST PROPERTY 
Our Lost Property bins are completely overflowing! Despite us putting them by the 

gates for parents to look through at picking up time this week, we still have          

numerous items not claimed.   

We need to clear these out soon, so please do take a few minutes to have a    

rummage through and see if anything of your child’s might be in there.  Any items 

not claimed at the end of the first week of Term 6 will be sent to the clothing bank.  

 



PARKING ISSUES 

We have recently sent the below letter out to parents/carers, as this ongoing problem still continues!  PLEASE take time to 

read it if you haven't already, and let’s see if we can make this situation better.  Your help and co-operation is much             

appreciated.  Thank you.   











Lorna Richardson —Headteacher 


